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THE ILCMA
BOARD MINUTES
Wednesday, April 16, 2008 @ 10 a.m.
Woodridge Village Hall
Board Members Present:
Ghida Neukirch
James Norris

Robert Irvin
John Perry

Juliana Maller

Bill Dixon

Jason Bielawski

Mike Earl

Geoff Fruin
Scott Sorrel

Pam Hylton (by phone)
Patrick Urich
Others present:

Mike Baker

Russ Loebe

Dawn Peters

CALL TO ORDER










CONSENT AGENDA











1.
Approval of the Minutes of the February 20, 2008 Board Meeting:
Bill Dixon made a motion to approve the minutes, Patrick Urich seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  


2.
Approval of Treasurer’s Report:  







      Bill Dixon made a motion to approve the minutes, Patrick Urich seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  


AFFILIATE REPORTS

Downstate

Geoff Fruin reported that the next Downstate meeting is scheduled for April 24-25 in Normal.
IAMMA

Jason Bielawski stated that the April 4 IAMMA conference in Arlington Heights was a great success.  The Awards Program is scheduled for May 14 at the Oak Brook Bath & Tennis Club.  April 22 IAMMA will sponsor a seminar/webinar on “What Professional Managers Do”.  This is in conjunction with PSRW.  IAMMA launched their new website.  ILGnet will be launched in the near future.  IAMMA & ILCMA Boards will be used to test the site before it’s launched to the entire membership. 
Metro


Mike Earl noted that Metro is talking with CGS about taking over their financial administration.  
IACA

No report
SWICMA



Pam Hylton reported that they have two new members, one from Swansea and one from                 

            Fairview Heights.  They are having a social event with the St. Louis managers in the near

            future.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
A.
Professional Development & Education Committee 


Dawn Peters reported that the next workshop will be held on May 1.  The presentation will be a National Coalition Building Institute Diversity Workshop at Oak Brook Bath & Tennis Club. The event is co-sponsored by Metro Managers, NFBPA, ILCMA, ASPA, and the NIU MPA Program. 

 
 

B.
Nominating Committee







John Perry reported that the slate of officers was published in the April newsletter.  The

 are as follows
President-elect - Jim Norris

Vice President – Bob  Irvin

Secretary/Treasurer – Juliana Maller

Board member at-large – Sue McLaughlin 
John will contact the other nominee about the decision.

C.
Scholarship & Awards Committee


Ghida Neukirch reported that the committee will be meeting on April 28 to review applications for ILCMA awards.
       D.
Conference Committee



a.
Winter Conference







Jim Norris noted that the evaluations were very positive and thanked Dawn

and Katie for all their work to make it a success.  The conference lost money this year, but ILCMA sees this as an investment in career development for members.  

      b. 
Summer Conference
 







Patrick Urich referred members to the April newsletter article on the summer conference.  He’s especially excited about all of the professional development opportunities that will be available at the conference and highlighted the idea exchange.  The board will be sent the names of first time attendees and are asked to make them feel welcome and introduce them to others.
E.  
Professional Conduct Committee 







No report
F. IML Managers Committee





 
Russ Lobe reported on the committee’s progress.  He passed out an article that will appear in the May ILCMA newsletter.  The pension reform bill is moving forward in both houses.  The question now is what is next for the IML Managers Committee.  Combine all funds?  Establish benchmarks?  The pension reform bill is a great success for ILCMA and managers.  Russ also reported that two members are off the board, one due to retirement and one due to moving out of state.  Ghida will need to appoint two new members, a metro representative and a downstate representative.
G. Membership Services 


                   No report

2.
AD HOC COMMITTEES:



     A.
Ad Hoc Committee on Professional Services


 
                 See report in packet

      B.  Promote the Profession Committee





Mike Baker reported that ASPA & ILCMA have combined efforts around Public Service Recognition Week, which is May 5 - 11.  A toolkit was sent out to members.  Members initiatives will be highlighted in future newsletters.  

RANGE RIDER REPORT


1. Additional Range Rider for Southern IL




Dawn Peters reported that she spoke with Missouri president at the Midwest Regional meeting and that they are interested in combining efforts for a Southern IL range rider.  Pam Hylton will send Dawn contact information for Hank Sinda, a possible candidate.  Dawn will follow-up with MO president on this issue.
MIDWEST VP REPORT

 
Mike Baker reported that the next ICMA strategic planning meeting will be held in Evanstgon in early May.  
REPORTS OF OFFICERS
1.   
Comments by President





A. Amend by-laws

As of Monday there were 225 votes; 214 yes & 11 no.  Efforts will continue to get votes.  There was a discussion about who is qualified to vote.  Dawn will contact legal counsel about this question.  
B. ILCMA Website Redesign – Civic Plus





A schedule was presented in the agenda packet.  An ad-hoc committee will be formed.  Ghida asked if there was anyone interested in helping with the effort.  Leisa Niemotka, Ghida and Dawn will work on this initiative.
C. ICMA/ILCMA Member Recruitment






Ghida Neukirch stated that she and Dawn had a conference call with Gary Cannon.  She presented an intiative that would target ILCMA members who are not members of ICMA.  It is similar to the original document that was presented to the board in Feb., except that the amount of subsidy in the second year was $200 per members with a total budget amount not to exceed $5000.  This will allow up to 25 new members.  Bill Dixon made a motion to approve the ICMA/ILCMA Member Recruitment plan.  John Perry seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.

D.  Board approval of Thomas Christie

Patrick Urich made a motion to approve Thomas Christie to replace Erik Bush on the ILCMA Board.  Mike Earl seconded.  Motion passed.
2.
Comments by President-Elect







Patrick Urich reminded everyone to complete the executive director evaluation.  He also reported that he has begun to fill committee chair assignments for 2008-09.  He has been asked by APWA if we would like to form a transportation task force committee to study transportation issues.  There was no opposition to this.  He also wondered if we should form a Midwest Regional Summit Committee for the upcoming regional meeting in Spring 2009.  The board thought this was a good idea.
3.
Comments by Vice-President








Jim Norris noted that the Midwest Regional Meeting was worthwhile.
4. Comments by Secretary/Treasurer







Bob Irvin informed the board that there are no direct flights to Richmond and that the most economical flights may be out of Milwaukee.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Two thank you notes were presented to the Board.
1. NIU Contract

Bill Dixon made a motion to approve the NIU/ILCMA contract.  Jim Norris seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  There was some discussion about issuing the membership directory electronically instead of printing it as this is one of the most costly items in the contract budget.  This issue will be brought back for discussion at the June meeting.

2. ILCMA Budget Proposal

Bill Dixon made a motion to approve the ICLAM budget.  Patrick Urich seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Bob Irvin asked the board to think about ILCMA’s long term strategy for use of reserves.  What is an adequate amount of reserves to maintain?  Discussion also centered around changing the fiscal year so that ILCMA can get a better picture of revenues and expenses.  Currently, dues and the summer conference revenues and expenses split the fiscal year.

3. Corporate Partner Update








See agenda report.
4. Membership Update








See agenda report.
5. Winter Conference Location 

Dawn Peters proposed the following winter conference rotation:
2009 – Decatur (or possibly Peoria or another location as Decatur has not been responsive in getting a contract to Dawn)

2010 – Normal

2011 – Champaign

2012 – Rock Island

2013 – Peoria

2014 – Springfield

The Board was ok with these sites and rotation.
6. Summer Conference Location 2010 

Dawn Peters presented a contract to hold the summer conference at Eagle Ridge in 2010 & 2011.  Patrick Urich made a motion to approve this location.  Bob Irvin seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.

7.  Retirment Plaques – nee volunteers:

a. April 21 – Phil Page – Mary McKittrick will do on behalf of ILCMA
b. April – James Steven – Ghida will look into this one

c. May 2 – John Novinson – Ghida will do 

d. May 27 – Bill Lichter – Mike Baker will do

e. June – Jeff Doherty – Bill Dixon will do if he can
Bob Irvin asked if ILCMA can give something other than a plaque.  This will be brought back for discussion at the June meeting.

ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR BOARD DISCUSSION
No additional action needed
NEXT MEETING DATE

Friday, June 13 at 11 a.m. at Eagle Ridge Inn & Resort
ADJOURNMENT
 Bill Dixon made a motion to adjourn, Jason Bielawski seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
